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Mo Thornton 
Town of South Palm Beach 
3577 South Ocean Blvd 
South Palm Beach, FL 33480 
 
Subject:   Palm Beach County Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) 

  NPDES Permit No. FLS000018-004 
Town of South Palm Beach Cycle 4 Waiver of the Assessment Program 

 
Thank you for your submittal of the Request for a Waiver from the Assessment Program, 
Part V.B.1. of your MS4 permit. The Town’s waiver request is approved. 
 
Your report concludes that the Town of South Palm Beach MS4 consists of the City Hall 
stormwater system and is a de minimums contribution to the Lake Worth Lagoon, which is 
not impaired. Based on this information, the Town is exempted from addressing Assessment 
Program Part V.B.1 of the permit. The permit may be reopened and revised during the life of 
the permit to address changes in State or Federal statutory or regulatory requirements. 
 
If you have questions on the Assessment Program, please contact me at (850) 245-7561, 
Michelle.Bull@floridadep.gov. If you have MS4 questions or need any assistance, please 
contact Steve Cioccia at (850) 245-8568 or Stephen.Cioccia@floridadep.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michelle Bull 
NPDES Stormwater Program 
 
Enclosure:  Town of South Palm Beach Cycle 4 Assessment Program Waiver Request 
 
Cc:   Jay Foy, P.E.,Stormwater J Engineering  
 Alan Wertepny, Mock-Roos 

Borja Crane-Amores, NPDES Stormwater Program 
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